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TPL Supports Sanitation Facility Development at Al Ikhlas Mosque in Bosar Nauli Village

Simalungun, September 20, 2024 — As a tangible manifestation of its concern for the well-being and needs of
the communities around its operational areas, PT Toba Pulp Lestari, Tbk (TPL) Aek Nauli Sector has provided
support for the construction of two restroom units for the congregation of Al lkhlas Mosque in Bosar Nauli
Village, Hatonduhan District, Simalungun Regency. (Friday, 20/09/2024)

This support was provided due to the inadequate sanitation facilities at Al Ikhlas Mosque. As a place of worship
frequently visited by the community, proper sanitation facilities are essential to ensure cleanliness and comfort
for the congregation. Through this initiative, TPL hopes to improve the quality of life for the surrounding
community, particularly in terms of hygiene and health.

The handover was carried out by TPL management representatives, Harapanto Sinaga, Public Relations, and
Jhonny Sitohang, CD/CSR Officer. In his speech, Harapanto Sinaga stated that the company hopes this support
will be beneficial for the congregation of Al Ikhlas Mosque and the residents of Bosar Nauli Village in general.

"This support is part of TPL’s commitment to making a positive contribution to religious life in the company’s
operational areas. We hope it will be used optimally and provide comfort for the congregation in performing
their worship. TPL always strives to support activities that have a positive impact on the community," explained
Harapanto.

The Head of Bosar Nauli Village, Heppi Sidauruk, who received the support alongside Juli Asmara, Head of Hamlet
VIl Sukajadi, and Sukadiono, a representative of the mosque construction committee, expressed his gratitude
and appreciation to TPL.

"We are very grateful for the support provided by TPL. This is a real form of the company’s concern for the
community’s needs. May this support bring blessings to all of us," said Heppi.

For more information, contact:
Communication@tobapulp.com
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This contribution demonstrates TPL’s commitment to supporting religious life in its operational areas. TPL
believes that by helping and caring for each other, the relationship between the company and the community
can be fostered in a good and harmonious manner.

For more information, contact:
Communication@tobapulp.com



